

## **City of Grand Island**

Tuesday, April 15, 2003 Study Session

## Item -4

## **Discussion Concerning Proposed Park Development at Shoemaker School Site**

The Parks and Recreation Department in conjunction with the Grand Island School System and Shoemaker School is proposing the development of a neighborhood park on 5 acres of property currently owned by the Grand Island School District. The proposed plan allows for open play space, playground equipment and access to the Shoemaker Hike/Bike Trail. Staff and the Parks and Recreation Director met with the Shoemaker School Principal, several interested parents and students of Shoemaker School to devise the plan of the proposed park. There will be a brief presentation by the Parks and Recreation Director detailing the plan.

**Staff Contact: Steve Paustian** 

City of Grand Island City Council